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20th Session of the UPR working group

Questions and recommendations by Finland to Kazakhstan

30th October 2014
Mr President,

Finland welcomes the possibility to engage in a dialogue on human rights with Kazakhstan and thanks for its comprehensive UPR-report. 

Finland remains concerned that over the past four years the situation of freedom of opinion and expression has worsened. We note that none of the recommendations on freedom of opinion and expression accepted by Kazakhstan from the last UPR have been implemented. Finland regrets that the law “On the procedure for organizing and conducting peaceful assemblies, meetings, marches, pickets and demonstrations in the Republic of Kazakhstan” unduly restricts freedom of assembly.

What steps within the next year will Kazakhstan take   to ensure freedom of expression for all individuals?

Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations: 

· that Kazakhstan amends the 2013 Communications Law to stop the use of the vaguely defined concept of “social emergency” to suspend or suppress legitimate communications and exchanges of information, or otherwise to limit freedom of opinion and expression.

· that Kazakhstan reviews its legislation on defamation and insult, including the Penal Code, to ensure that it is fully in compliance with international human rights law.

